

DEAR CHILDREN'S PASTOR OR LEADER,

It's finally here! Your Kids Encounter Weekend Promo pack has arrived, which means summer is just around the corner! It's been so long since we've been able to fully experience camp so we are eagerly looking forward to when we can meet up August 4-7 at Ottawa Valley Camp (OVPC) or August 12-14 at Lakeshore Camp (LPC)!

Our Kids Encounter Weekend is the fresh, new experience for what was previously called Kids Camp. There is still uncertainty surrounding the current pandemic so this new model for camp allows us to move forward! We are so excited our Kids Encounter weekend will still be packed full of all the things we love about camp! This year our Superhero theme is called Empower where kids can be reminded of how the Holy Spirit empowers them to live out the call of God on their life! Meaningful services, worship, powerful prayer encounters as well as Superhero activities, beach times, bonfires and tuck will be enjoyed again! We can't wait to get back together!

One of the main reasons for our Kids Encounter weekends is that we want to serve you as Children's Pastor/Leader. The weekend allows you to bring your group of children to camp so that you can build on what the children are learning in your programs and allow continued discipleship after their camp experience. You and your leaders will have the opportunity to connect with each other and get to know your children better in the coaching role this year. Coming with known trusted adults will allow children of varying abilities to attend, help to decrease anxiety and allow the children to go deeper spiritually as you pray and encounter God together.

For our Kids Encounter weekend you will register your students online at childrensministryconnect.ca (parents will no longer be able to register individually). The question might arise regarding what to do if you have a student or two that you don't have a leader to accompany them. In these rare cases we will work with you to connect that student(s) with another children's ministry that is planning to attend camp, that may be close to your church, or possibly your student has a connection with.

Our website has all the other exciting information including our ministry guests, schedule, as well as how to book accommodations. Accommodations will get booked up quickly so we strongly encourage you to get an idea of how many students you think will be coming with you asap so you can book rooms.

Enclosed in this package you will find all the information needed to start promoting this to the families in your churches! Please keep in mind the dates for accommodations and registration.

Candace and I are always available if you have any questions about this new experience, so please feel free to contact us. I look forward to being together this summer,

BEVERLY GRAHAM
KIDS ENCOUNTER DIRECTOR